
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 78 of 2013 

 
Our Ref:  TM/PYD/1/2013 

 
12 September 2013 
 

AFM Diving Activities at Benghajsa Marsaxlokk  
 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that the Armed Forces of Malta 
(AFM) will be carrying out diving activities at Benghajsa area Marsaxlokk, within the area enclosed by the 
positions indicated below. This area is to be considered a NO GO area. 

 
 

            Position   Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 
 
   A   35° 48’.30   14° 34’.00 
   B   35° 47’.00   14° 34’.00 
   C   35° 47’.00   14° 32’.30 
   D   35° 48’.30   14° 32’.30   
              

The diving exercise will start on the 18th September 2013 at 0800 hours and is expected to end on 25 
September 2013 at 1800 hours. 

 
 

Mariners are advised to keep a sharp lookout navigate with caution and slow speed and give the above 
area a wide berth of at least 200m.  Instructions given by AFM Patrol craft, support vessels and Marsaxlokk 
Port Control (VTS) on VHF Channel 14 are to be complied with. 
 
Chart affected: BA 36 
       
 
Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 

   




